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	ADA MICHIGAN
Meeting Minutes

January 28, 2014


Present: Vickey Argo, Salli Christenson (by phone), Rod DesJardins, Paul Ecklund (by phone), Carolyn Grawi (by phone), Curt Hansen, Kathleen Johnston-Calati (by phone), Debbie Wilson (by phone), Dan Cooper, Peter Berg (by phone)

Absent: Dick Baker, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams

Guests: Sharon Ellis, State of Michigan ADA Compliance Director; John Dell’Isola, civil engineer

Welcome and Introductions
John Dell’Isola introduced himself and spoke about his experience with the ADA as a civil engineer and his possible interest in becoming a member of the committee.
Approval of Minutes

Sharon said she forgot to send out information from the universal design conference in Marquette as written in the October minutes, and that she would do so.
The minutes from the October 22, 2013, meeting were approved.
Regional Report

Peter Berg from the Great Lakes ADA Center gave the report:

The February 6 session of AccessibilityOnline will focus on “Accessible Sites on Routes.”  Registration for the session is available at www.accessibilityonline.org.  The US Access Board will be posting the sessions for the remaining part of 2014 (April through September) within the next two weeks.

The 2nd in a series of 3 webinars focused on Self-Evaluation and Transition Planning for ADA Compliance will occur on February 18.  The 2nd session will focus on the Self-Evaluation Process and practical “how to’s” for conducting one.  This entire series of sessions is being conducted by Irene Bowen, consultant and former attorney with DOJ/Disability Rights Section, and Jim Terry, principal architect with Evan Terry Associates and frequent expert witness for the DOJ.  Sessions can be registered for as individual sessions and/or the series.   Each session will be recorded and available for review at a later date if individuals are unable to attend the live sessions.  Registration is available at www.ada-audio.org.
The May Legal Webinar Series session will be “Qualified under the ADA: The Legal Battleground After the ADA Amendments Act” and be conducted by Barry Taylor and Rachel Weisburg, Equip for Equality.  The session will take place on Wednesday, May 21.  Registration is available online at www.ada-audio.org.  The Great Lakes ADA Center is working with the Southwest ADA Center to schedule a March Legal Webinar but the details are not yet available.

The January Accessible Technology Series session was postponed until February and will focus on conducting accessible webinars and feature Robin Jones of the Great Lakes ADA Center.  This session is scheduled for February 19.  Registration is available at www.ada-audio.org.
The emergency preparedness series held the most recent session on January 8 and focused on the experiences of the Oakland, California in establishing an emergency preparedness plan that included people with disabilities following a settlement agreement with the U.S. Department of Justice.  This session was recorded and can be viewed at www.adaconferences.org/Emergency/Archives.  Future sessions are being planned for March, May, July and September.  Watch the website for additional scheduled sessions.

The ADA Symposium has been announced for 2014 and registration is open.  It will be held on June 15-18 in Denver Colorado.  The schedule of sessions is posted on the www.adasymposium.org website.  The Great Lakes ADA Center will continue to support the symposium through scholarships to support registration ($700 value) and will announce and open the program for applications in early February 2014.

The DOJ released two new documents describing and discussing their mediation program.  These documents are available on their website at www.ada.gov.
Carolyn questioned the platform and maximum number of participants for the webinars.  Peter responded that the platform was used for accessibility and that the number of participants was limited by technology and that webinars rarely reached capacity.
Old and New Business
Dan stated that the committee will be sending two members to the National ADA Symposium.  Those who have not previously attended will be given preference.  Anyone interested in attending the Symposium must let Dan know by February 7.
Dan said Monica Del Castillo has changed positions at Lansing Community College, so she has left the committee.  Jessica Gordon from LCC has expressed interest in membership and said she would attend today’s meeting.  Dan did not know why she did not attend.
Dan gave an update on the three projects that the committee is funding.  UCP of Metropolitan Detroit has signed and returned the agreement.  Disability Network Southwest Michigan has also signed and returned its agreement.  Dan is awaiting signatures from the co-chairs for both.  There is one complication with the Blue Water CIL workshops.  The committee is unable to pay speaker fees for Robin Jones, as she works for the Great Lakes ADA Center.  Dan has notified Blue Water CIL and is awaiting their response on whether they plan to alter their proposal.
Announcements
Sharon said she is looking into possibilities for an event regarding the ADA in October.
Kathleen stated she is a lead navigator for the Affordable Care Act.  People may contact her if they have questions.
Salli said there will be a training in northern Michigan for children with developmental disabilities and parents.  She will send out more information via e-mail.

Carolyn said the Ann Arbor Center for Independent Living will be having a transitions conference in March aimed at students, parents and professionals.

Paul spoke in support of the United for Homes campaign to fund the National Housing Trust Fund through modifications to the mortgage interest deduction to address the housing needs of low income households.  He will send out more information to Dan, who will forward it to the committee.
Dan said the Regional Meeting for representatives of the steering committees in the Great Lakes region was not held in Chicago in the fall as planned.  It was instead done via teleconference.  Dan spoke about ADA Michigan activities, and Curt provided information as well.  Robin Jones emphasized that committees need to prepare for activities for the 25th anniversary of the ADA.
Curt attempted to contact the Michigan Chamber of Commerce regarding possibly doing work together, but he has not yet received a response.
Curt expressed his concern regarding snow removal and its effect on people with disabilities.
Curt spoke about a student who was denied an accommodation and has filed a lawsuit against an institution of higher education.
Curt stated he did outreach for the committee at the Department of Human Services Annual Diversity Celebration that had about 200 attendees in Detroit on October 31 and at the Livingston County MichiganWorks Celebration that had about 150 attendees in Howell on November 1.
Curt also mentioned his appreciation of support for the ADA that Sharon Ellis and Gov. Snyder have provided.
Election of Co-chairs

Curt and Vickey were re-elected as co-chairs for 2014.

Evaluation of Fiscal Agent and Committee Coordinator
The committee members met without Dan to discuss the annual evaluation of Michigan Protection & Advocacy Service as the fiscal agent and Dan Cooper as the committee coordinator.  They approved both.

Budget

Dan provided the budged numbers for the committee through December.  There were no questions.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday, April 22, 2014, at 11:00 AM at the MPAS office in Lansing.

